CITY OF MARTINEZ



525 Henrietta Street, Martinez, CA 94553-2394

May 23, 2023

Subject: Construction Alert - FY 2022/23 Surface Seal Project (City Project No. C1073-1)

Dear Owner/Occupant:

You are receiving this notification letter because the subject paving project will soon begin construction in front of or near your property. The Martinez City Council awarded a construction contract on April 5, 2023 for the FY 2022/23 Surface Seal Project (City Project No. C1073-1).

The project will involve pavement resurfacing and pavement base repairs in the vicinity of Arnold Drive, Morello Avenue, Milano Way, and Westaire Boulevard. See attached location map. Work will also include curb ramp improvements at select intersections, curb and gutter repairs, adjustment of utilities covers, and new traffic striping and pavement markings.

Construction is scheduled to begin with curb ramps starting early June and striping removal and crack sealing in mid-June. Chip seals are scheduled for late June and slurry seals for mid-July followed by pavement striping in late July. The general work hours are during the day between 8:00 am and 5:00 pm.

The Contractor will be working diligently to minimize traffic impacts. We ask that you observe any <u>parking restrictions</u> that may be posted and <u>detours</u> that may be implemented as part of the project. The Construction Inspector listed below can answer any questions or respond to any concerns you may have regarding construction activities. Though the Contractor information is provided, please contact the Construction Inspector and Construction Manager before contacting the Contractor as they are acting as the City's representatives. If an emergency arises, please contact the City of Martinez Police Department directly at 911.

CONTACTS		
ROLE/POSITION	NAME	PHONE NUMBER
Construction Inspector	Dante Morabe – Park Engineering	925-726-6901
Construction Manager	Kevin Emigh – Park Engineering	925-890-7724
Contractor	Enrique Valencia – American	916-838-5438
	Pavement Systems, Inc.	

Thank you for your cooperation. Your patience during construction is greatly appreciated. Sincerely,

Ali Hatefi, Senior Civil Engineer City of Martinez, Engineering Department